

MIRA MESA HIGH SCHOOL

10510 Reagan Road • San Diego, CA • 92126

A California Distinguished School

PHONE (858) 566-2262 FAX (858) 549-9541

Minutes from Site Governance Team Meeting March 12, 2019

Call to Order – J. Christensen @ 2:36 pm

In Attendance: J. Sabins, B. Lauriano, C. Hight, R. Newell, J. Christensen, J. Earnest, L. Murray, A. Reiss-Malone, E. Martinez, J. Schmidt, J. Sabeh, H. Hilley

Old Business -

- J. Christensen asked for correction to Sabeh last name in Feb. minutes
- Approval of February minutes motion by B. Lauriano and seconded by R. Newell All members present were in favor
- Passes/Excuse Slips This discussion was brought up in ILTS regarding the PROS/CONS of the passes vs. emails, ILTS could not agree on anything and sent the discussion back to SGT asking SGT to look at the protocol given to ILTS, and protocol was presented by L. Murray. Sabins spoke about the pass being a direct reminder for the teacher whereas an email with a list of names would mean that the teacher would need to search thru the list to see if any students of theirs was affected by the trip. L. Murray brought up that with athletes a teacher really in the end has "NO Right" to deny the athlete from participating in their event because according to the protocol "the student may not be permitted", in the end the teacher really has no power to stop the athlete for participation. Sabins brought up that some teachers are denying theater students from participated in their activity due to their "attitude". There is no District Directive regarding white passes or emails. A. Reiss-Malone was fine with signing any passes but brought up the students that procrastinate and don't bring their passes until the day before which makes it difficult, where does the responsibility break down lie between the teacher and the student?? L. Murray brought up the fact that there are so many different type of passes going around (ie..white slips, contracts, contact from R. Lardizabal or nothing at all). Sabins did confirm that athletes can't be told "NO", but then why should the theater students be denied?? Should their be a blanket policy for all students participating in extracurricular activities when it comes to attending their activities?? This topic was tabled until the next meeting on April 12, 2019.
- SGT Support and Guidelines R. Newell said that he searched among different districts along with ours including the internet trying to find some type of document and was not able to find anything covering any type of Support or Guidelines...still a work in progress. Maybe next year a committee can be put together to create some Guidelines.

New Business -

• Parking Lots – J. Christensen stated that the parking lot is not where it should be by now, in the bungalow area many corrections to be made especially with painting the surface. There were two email regarding bungalow lot lines that need to be painted. J. Sabins walked out with another staff member and seen what needs to be painted, he is looking at having it painted, working to get the area labeled staff which would be a courtesy to us if done. Students still parking in staff parking. J. Sabins made an appearance on Marauder 5 to address the parking situation with students, parking tickets from three years ago were found by R. Lardizabal, whom will be working with CSA's to ticket cars. Safety in the parking lot red lanes is a big issue with parents parked in that area dropping of their children, the back



MIRA MESA HIGH SCHOOL

10510 Reagan Road • San Diego, CA • 92126

A California Distinguished School

PHONE (858) 566-2262 FAX (858) 549-9541

lot parents are blocking the sight of others and is a hazard. Can CSA help push cars along from blocking the view?? Or at least check out the situation back there??

- Pep Rally Supervision R. Newell brought up that "back in the day" all teachers were assigned a spot somewhere within the pep rally which has been lost thru the years because some teachers don't want to attend. Teachers are needed inside gym to push students along and keep isle's clear making sure everyone is seated, or at least around the perimeter of the gym inside and out. J. Sabins mentioned that the last time something like this was brought up there was too much teacher opposition to not attend the Pep Rally but still need to have some type of supervision se by Admin.
- Student on Bikes and Parking Bikes J. Christensen stated that students parking everywhere on campus except the bike racks—can the bikes be ticketed?? An announcement on Marauder 5 regarding this situation can be aired. Bikes locks can be cut off after a warning and turned in to the officer for holding. No bikes, skateboards or scooters should be permitted to be ridden on campus at all but especially after school.

Roundtable – NONE